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December 7, 2009

Via Hand Delivery and Electronic Mail
Debra A. Howland, Executive Director and Secretary
N.H. Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301

Re: DT 09-044, Rural Carriers’ Petition for Inquiry Into The
Regulatory Status ofIF Enabled Voice Service —Cancellation of

December 9, 2009 Technical Session

Dear Ms. Howland:

A technical session is presently scheduled to be held on December 9, 2009 in the above-
captioned docket. The purpose of this technical session was to give parties the opportunity to
conduct informal discovery in lieu of written data requests on the Reply Testimony that was filed
on Friday, December 4, 2009. In light of the fact that the bulk of said Reply Testimony contains
legal arguments which are not typically discussed during technical sessions, Comcast approached
the other parties to this proceeding to determine whether they would support canceling the
December 9tli technical session. As of the electronic filing of this letter, NHTA and the Office of
Consumer Advocate have agreed that the technical session could be canceled, and Commission
Staff, TWC and NECTA have all indicated that they do not require the technical session.
Accordingly, Comcast respectfully requests that the December 9, 2009 technical session be
canceled.

Please let me know if there are any questions about this filing. Thank you for your
assistance.

Very truly yours,

±~ A.
Susan S. Geiger
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